DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING

HUMAN RESOURCES

May 27, 2004

Attendees:  Wade, Quarles, Franklin, Jeffrey, McCoy, Oshio, Waller

1. Marcy announced she will work with the fiscal crisis management team reviewing Compton College.  She will be out of the office a lot in June as the report is due in July.

2. Rocky was asked to work as Purchasing & Business Services Director on a temporary basis.  He will continue to manage worker’s comp for the time being and will report to Pam Fees.

3. The Insurance Benefits Committee has requested a written proposal from HR for anticipated staffing needs if we were to discontinue our CalPERS contract.  Marcy said she expects it would require about 5.5 staff; including at least two employees in accounting to handle the fiscal aspects and the others in HR to deal with the record keeping and customer service issues.

4 Roxanne needs to find a different paper stock for the certificated job announcements, as Boise is no longer selling what we were using.

5. Murriel will work with Ann Garten on the design of a new brochure for the administrator job announcements.

6. Pat Witherall received an Applause card from a student.  Allene would like to present it to her this morning with staff present.

7.      Staff development will be Friday, June 18th.

